
 
 
 
Our Ref:  4718/UN1/FEB/SETP/TR/2020                                                  August 31st, 2020 
Subject:   Updated Covid-19 in Indonesia 
 
Dear Partner,  
 
Warmest greetings from Indonesia! 
  
We hope this email finds you well. With this email, we would like to update you on the 
recent development of academic policies for our outgoing and incoming students. 
  
As you may have noticed, our decision to hold the online program was one of the toughest 
decisions to make since the students were really eager to physically study in our universities. 
However, the students’ health and safety is our number one priority at the moment of crisis so 
we still believe that physically restricting international exposure is of paramount importance.  
 
Until today, the government are still alert regarding the spread Covid-19. For your 
information, there are currently about 172.000 cases, 7,343 deaths, and 124,000 people 
recovered from the virus. While in Yogyakarta, there are 1,373 cases, 37 deaths, and 968 
people recovered. In such condition and unpredictable nature of the current global pandemic, 
we would like to emphasise the following points: 
 

1. We will administratively process the incoming and outgoing students’ exchange and 
dual degree application documents for the next academic period. However, we must 
comply with the university and government policies regarding international mobility 
and therefore we do not guarantee that the students are allowed to travel and 
physically attend their classes.  

2. If students wish to proceed with their application, they bear any risks and 
responsibility for their decision including any costs spent for the application.  
 

We understand that some administrative and technical issues with the students need to be 
further addressed in separate emails. We apologize for the inconvenience and thank you for 
your kind understanding and continuous helps and supports to maintain our good 
relationship.  
 
 
 
 
 

Dean 
 
 

Best regards,

Eko Suwardi, Ph.D.




